BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – Oct 13, 2015
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Roger Scheurer, Dave Forrest, Donald Zukowski, Pete Scolforo, and Jonathan Terry.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Chris Pompi, and Bill Enser.
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32pm.
Commitments
The Board signed commitments for real estate closings, the Oct billing quarter, and the Lenox Oct quarter. 
Abatements
The Board reviewed an abatement submitted by 57 Main St. After a meter swap in early 2014 the calculation wasn’t entered correctly in the software resulting in four small bills. Contacting us about the matter resulted in things being corrected and the back amount being committed. They were asking for consideration on the amount that accrued because of the error. Member Forrest made a motion to deny the abatement because the water was indeed consumed and the Town incurred the cost of treating it. Member Zukowski seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The second abatement was for Ed Rand. He had previously been before the Board about filling his swimming pool. His abatement asked for consideration on the sewer for 1400 cu ft. His October billing reflected an overage of just over 1400 cu ft. Member Forrest made a motion to grant an abatement on the sewer only for 1400 cu ft. Member Terry seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 

Bob Nason brought up the regs in regard to the pool abatement. There was discussion about a strict policy for submeters versus handling these abatement requests. 
Water Dept
The October quarter have been processed and are being readied for mailing. 
The Board reviewed the list of liens from the Collector. Member Forrest stated that he wants the Collector to be diligent and not accept payment plans. Bob Nason reassured the Board that the Collector is aggressive with collections.

Sewer Dept
The School Dept is still deciding if they intend to purchase the surplus truck.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
The Highway and Cemetery Division Supervisor position has been re-posted. Additional interest will be assessed on October 26th. 
Paving projects are nearing completion. LB Corp is currently doing the sidewalks on East St.

Tyringham Road final numbers aren’t in yet.  

There was a brief discussion about the benefit vs. cost of the Town utilizing a small paving box. Member Forrest asked if the fleet was ready for winter. Chris stated that our mechanic has been working hard to get the trucks ready. Details on the sidewalk machine haven’t been finalized yet. 

Other
The Board reviewed a curb cut for 570 Fairview St. and a capacity permit for 583 West Rd. 
Member Zukowski asked if Member Bailey was going to be replaced. Bob Nason stated not at this time.
Executive Session
None
Minutes
Member Zukowski made a motion to approve the minutes from Sep 8th as written. Member Scolforo seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday Oct 27th @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:00 PM
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
cc:
Selectman, Assessor, Clerk, Treasurer, Planning/Zoning Board, Building Inspector, Collector, and         Town Administrator, Highway Dept, Sewer Plant, and Water Plant
